
 

 

CBC M Powell 
 
 
Michael.J.Powell@rctcbc.gov.uk 

 

      
Dear Councillor, 
 
I refer to the petition submitted to the Council by yourself and on behalf of the 
residents of Pontypridd and surrounding areas to install a BMX track, Skateboard 
park and a soft scooter area for toddlers on the area formerly used by the Day 
Centre, changing rooms and sensory garden in Ynysangharad War Memorial Park. 
 
As you are aware the Council has levered in significant external funding to improve 
existing facilities and infrastructure as well as providing new facilities. Council 
Officers will continue to work with our partners to secure further funding as 
opportunities become available and will include the above requested facilities in any 
future considerations.  
 
I trust the above is of assistance and would ask that as lead petitioner, you pass this 
on to your fellow petitioners  
 
Your sincerely 
 
 

     
David Batten 
Head of Service, 
Leisure, Park, Countryside & Bereavement Services 
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